HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – 11th SEPTEMBER 2003

ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE ABOVE COMMITTEE

Present:
Councillor V Burgoyne(Chair), Councillors J. Heywood, J. Kean, K. Memory, B.P. Murphy, Wilson, C. Upton, T. Perkins, and A Clague

Co-opted Members:
Mr J. Wheelton, Mrs Thompson and Mrs Dixon

Also in attendance:
Councillor J Warmisham – Lead Member Community and Social Services

Officers:
Eve Murphy – Deputy Director of Community and Social Services, Dr David Woodhead – Head of Public Health Partnerships, Russell Bernstein – Assistant Director of Scrutiny, David McGovern – Principal Scrutiny Support officer, Paul Woltman and Alan Bunting

Apologies:
Ms Lezli Boswell – Chief Executive Mental Health Trust, Anne Williams – Director of Community and Social Services, Mrs. B. Green and Amanda Hewitt - Scrutiny Support Officer

	ITEM
	REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE
	COMMENTS

	Overview  Sub Committee
	The following membership was agreed of the sub committee: -

Councillors Heywood, Wilson and Upton and Mrs Dixon and Mr Wheelton.
	
	
	

	Director of Public Health Update
	The Head of Public Health Partnerships gave a verbal update on current issues including: -

· Fluoridation Bill.

· Influenza Campaign 2003

· Health Inequalities Strategy for Salford.

· Public Health Annual Report.

The Chairman requested further information on the split between private and NHS dentists in the City and for information on the ‘roving dentist’ service that was available.


	Scrutiny Support Team in liaison with David Woodhead
	When available
	

	Climbie Inquiry
	Members received a report giving details of the score that the City Council had been given as an assessment of its’ response to the Climbie Inquiry.

The report outlined the Councils’ response to the inspection and provided members with the action plan that had been prepared as a response to the recommendations.

The report was noted and members requested that a progress report come back to the committee in December.
	Director of Community and Social Services
	December 2003
	

	Community and Social Services Service Plan
	Members gave consideration to the Service Plan 2003/2004.

The report was noted and members complimented officers on the content and style of the report
	
	
	

	Health Inequalities
	David Woodhead gave members a verbal update on the progress on the committees proposed work on Health Inequalities. Members noted that a workshop had been arranged on 23rd October to discuss this issue further.
	Scrutiny Support Officer and David Woodhead
	
	

	Tobacco Control in Salford
	David Woodhead facilitated a discussion for members on the issue of tobacco control in Salford with a view to establishing a baseline for the future work of the committee on this issue.

The following points were raised: -

· The scale of the problem in Salford (estimated that 65,000 people smoke).

· The difference between the west and east sides of the City.

· You are 68% more likely to die of coronary heart disease in Salford than the national average.

· You are 52% more likely to die of lung cancer in Salford than the national average.

· Younger women are the biggest growth group of smokers.

· There is an increased ‘black market’ in tobacco sales.

· A number of organisations and businesses are introducing no-smoking rules including some local authorities that are looking to establish by-laws.

Members put forward the following comments:-

· That the committee should focus on specific groups i.e. young people in schools.

· People who have already quit smoking should be asked about their experiences.

· Do agencies all work together? Is the work coordinated?

· We should learn from the successes of previous prevention and cessation schemes.

· Should we consider just concentrating on certain areas of the city in order to achieve ‘quick wins’?

· We should speak to trading standards.

This item will be reported back to the committee in November 2003 at which time members will begin to interview witnesses and seek the views of interested parties.

Officers will work with the Chairman to establish a timetable for the work and a project plan outlining the projected workload and activities of the review.
	Scrutiny Support Team and David Woodhead with the Chairman of the committee
	November 2003.
	


Date of Next meeting:


Thursday 9th October 2003 at 2.00pm (Briefing at 1.30pm)

	Chair
	Councillor Valerie Burgoyne
	0161 790 0484

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Amanda Hewitt
	0161 793 3316


